Dear All,
Following on from the Communication Cascade that I hope you had an opportunity to view on Friday, I am writing to let you know that we have been closely monitoring the impact of the current Coronavirus crisis on the firm and on our clients.  
We have noted a downturn in work across the firm (mainly in Trade Marks and the ripple effect that will have on the Business Services teams), and that this is likely to continue until there is at least a change/improvement in the situation.  As I explained in the cascade, we have been looking at utilising the Government schemes that are available to us to help us to manage our operating costs in the short term.  
We have looked at the Government’s Job Retention Scheme in some detail, and have taken the decision to utilise this in the most appropriate way that we can, which will mean the ‘furloughing’ of as small a number of roles as possible.  This is a difficult decision to make as we very much want to be able to keep the status quo and keep you all working, but it also makes good business sense to use the scheme that is available to help us.  We have however agreed that an enhanced version of the scheme provides the best possible support to those who agree to be furloughed, and the details of the ‘furlough’ policy and other temporary policy changes relating to the Coronavirus are outlined in the attached COVID-19 - Temporary Policy Changes document.  Essentially anyone who is furloughed will receive 90% of their normal salary and the firm will make up the difference from the 80% / £2,500 pcm limit set out in the government’s scheme.
The furloughing of roles will be phased as business need allows.  If your role has been identified as one that we are looking to furlough immediately, you will have already received an email from your line manager or departmental partner and a discussion will be arranged as soon as possible to seek your written consent.  A frequently asked questions (FAQs) document is also attached, which aims to answer as many of the questions as possible that you may have, although it should be noted that the Government guidance on furloughing is being updated regularly and various points are yet to be confirmed/clarified.  
If you have any questions about the scheme that are not covered in the documentation, then please speak to your line manager or Karen.
As mentioned above, if your role has been identified as one that we are looking to furlough immediately, you will have already received an email from your line manager or departmental partner.
I would like to thank all of you again for your commitment to supporting the firm over this difficult period.  
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Adrian

	Adrian Bennett
Partner, Patent Attorney 

	DL: +44 (0) 20 7440 6831 E: adrian.bennett@aathornton.com 
W: aathornton.com
	[image: Linkedin][image: Twitter]



	[image: AA Thornton & CO]
	A.A. Thornton & Co.
10 Old Bailey
London, EC4M 7NG
T +44 (0) 20 7405 4044
F +44 (0) 20 7405 3580

	COVID-19 - At AA Thornton we are well equipped to proceed with business as usual, and to provide uninterrupted, high-quality service to our clients. Please click here for our latest update.
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		From

		Adrian.Bennett

		To

		All Mail

		Recipients

		All@aathornton.com



Dear All,


Following on from the Communication Cascade that I hope you had an opportunity to view on Friday, I am writing to let you know that we have been closely monitoring the impact of the current Coronavirus crisis on the firm and on our clients.  


We have noted a downturn in work across the firm (mainly in Trade Marks and the ripple effect that will have on the Business Services teams), and that this is likely to continue until there is at least a change/improvement in the situation.  As I explained in the cascade, we have been looking at utilising the Government schemes that are available to us to help us to manage our operating costs in the short term.  


We have looked at the Government’s Job Retention Scheme in some detail, and have taken the decision to utilise this in the most appropriate way that we can, which will mean the ‘furloughing’ of as small a number of roles as possible.  This is a difficult decision to make as we very much want to be able to keep the status quo and keep you all working, but it also makes good business sense to use the scheme that is available to help us.  We have however agreed that an enhanced version of the scheme provides the best possible support to those who agree to be furloughed, and the details of the ‘furlough’ policy and other temporary policy changes relating to the Coronavirus are outlined in the attached COVID-19 - Temporary Policy Changes document.  Essentially anyone who is furloughed will receive 90% of their normal salary and the firm will make up the difference from the 80% / £2,500 pcm limit set out in the government’s scheme.


The furloughing of roles will be phased as business need allows.  If your role has been identified as one that we are looking to furlough immediately, you will have already received an email from your line manager or departmental partner and a discussion will be arranged as soon as possible to seek your written consent.  A frequently asked questions (FAQs) document is also attached, which aims to answer as many of the questions as possible that you may have, although it should be noted that the Government guidance on furloughing is being updated regularly and various points are yet to be confirmed/clarified.  


If you have any questions about the scheme that are not covered in the documentation, then please speak to your line manager or Karen.


As mentioned above, if your role has been identified as one that we are looking to furlough immediately, you will have already received an email from your line manager or departmental partner.


I would like to thank all of you again for your commitment to supporting the firm over this difficult period.  


Adrian
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Coronavirus (COVID-19) – 
temporary policy update (as at 06/04/20) 



Temporary Policy Changes* 



*temporary arrangements until further notice and subject to amendment – AAT reserves the right 
to make unilateral changes to the temporary policy changes as Government/legal advice relating 
to the Coronavirus pandemic is updated. 



As the current coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic continues, the firm recognises the need to adapt its 
ways of working and temporarily amend some of the existing policies and create some new ones in 
response to government guidance. 



As a firm, we want to play our part in helping to reduce the spread of coronavirus and safeguard the welfare 
of our staff during the coronavirus outbreak, while continuing our operations as normally as possible and 
ensuring the business is viable when life returns to normal. 



This document summarises the temporary changes we have already implemented as well as some new 
changes that we plan to implement and this document will be updated with any further changes/updates 
that arise in conjunction with government guidance    



Furloughing employees 



What is our normal policy for dealing with a downturn in work or temporary reduction in roles due 
to the office closing? 



Under normal circumstances we would explore many options when facing a downturn in business or office 
closure, such as placing restrictions on recruitment, redeploying people, and the non-renewal of fixed term 
contracts to name a few, with the final resort being a redundancy situation if job losses were unavoidable. 



What is changing temporarily? 



Our normal policy remains unchanged.  However, as a result of the unprecedented situation that we find 
ourselves in, and given the significant impact that the coronavirus outbreak is already having on many of 
our clients, we are having to consider other available measures to safeguard the interests of the business. 



In order to mitigate the financial impact associated with the coronavirus pandemic, including the hampering 
of our business development efforts that are so important to the firm, we plan to utilise the newly created 
Government scheme called the Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme, which is specifically aimed at helping 
employers to retain their employee’s until the crisis has passed.  Summary details of the new scheme are 
given below but is subject to change in line with any further detail and clarification that becomes available 
as the scheme is implemented.   



Furlough 



To enable the firm to manage operating costs at this difficult time, we may ask you to: 



 "furlough" (temporarily change) your employment; and 
 reduce your basic monthly salary. 



This means that, even though we are not providing you with work, we can continue to pay you through 
funding we will receive from the Government's Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme. See 
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Coronavirus (COVID-19) – 
temporary policy update (as at 06/04/20) 



www.gov.uk/guidance/check-if-you-could-be-covered-by-the-coronavirus-job-retention-scheme for further 
details of the scheme (published on 26 March 2020). 



Who can be furloughed? 



It is open to the firm to ask to furlough you whether you are on a full-time, part-time or flexible working 
arrangement and this will depend upon the roles/areas of the business that are most impacted and an 
assessment of the staff the business needs to continue providing the usual high standard of service to our 
clients.  



If you are currently on maternity or other type of parental leave, you are not eligible to be furloughed.   



Pay during furlough 



The Government’s scheme provides a grant to the firm (upon application), which is based on the lower of 
80% of your monthly salary or £2,500 per month.  However, the firm is keen to support you as far as 
possible during this time, and will therefore top up/enhance the government’s scheme by removing the 
cap on the £2,500 per month limit and paying you 90% of your basic salary whilst you are furloughed.  The 
expectation is that the reduced salary can be offset by other savings associated with the lockdown 
situation, e.g. the cost of travelling to work and a general reduction in outgoings during lockdown or 
supported through other government coronavirus support or tax savings that you may have access to. 



You will continue to receive your reduced salary from the firm via the payroll in the usual way and the firm 
will make a claim for the furloughed section of your salary. 



Your pay will be subject to the usual employee tax, pension and national insurance deductions. 



Any benefits that are funded by you such as dependent’s healthcare and childcare vouchers and additional 
pension contributions will continue and deductions from salary made in the usual way. 



The current guidance provided by the Government regarding annual leave during periods of furlough 
leave is unclear.  As things currently stand, our understanding is that any pre-booked annual leave that 
is planned during a period of furlough can remain in place and will be paid at the applicable full pay rate 
(any additionally booked holiday would be subject to approval/discussion).  Bank holidays that fall within 
a period of furlough will also be paid at your normal rate of pay (note: this is the current interpretation of 
the guidance and we are awaiting further clarification on this point). 



Statutory pay calculations relating to any maternity, parental leave or redundancy in the future may be 
affected by you being furloughed due to the reduction in pay, but if this is the case then the firm will discuss 
this with you and ensure that you are not disadvantaged, subject to any rules of the Scheme. 



Your agreement is needed



If we ask to furlough your employment, we will seek your agreement to do so in writing (a letter via email). 
Your agreement will be also be needed if we ask to reduce your pay.  It is very important that you sign and 
return the letter as soon as you can - to access funds under the Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme, we 
need a record of this communication. 











aathornton.com                                                                                      3 
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The decision as to whether or not you accept any offer to furlough your employment, on reduced pay, 
would ultimately be one for you.  However, given the circumstances facing the organisation, it is the best 
option that we are able to offer and therefore, we seek your cooperation during what we appreciate is a 
very unsettling time. 



During your furlough period



If you are placed on furlough, you will need to remain on furlough for a minimum of three consecutive 
weeks.  However you may be placed on furlough more than once, and one period can follow straight after 
an existing furlough period, while the scheme is open.  The scheme is currently open until 31 May 2020, 
although may be extended.  Subject to the three week minimum furlough period, we have the option of 
taking you off furlough, in accordance with the business needs.   



During any furlough period, you would: 



 continue to be employed by the firm; 



 not carry out any work for us; and 



 continue to receive your reduced salary, which includes any periods of sickness. 



Contact 



While you should not carry out any work for us during your furlough, we may ask you to undertake training, 
such as completing online compliance courses at home and CPD.  However, in order to comply with the 
rules of the scheme, you should not check AAT emails or access the operational systems.  We will speak 
with you about your out of office message and voice mail message.  



In order to facilitate communications when you are furloughed, e.g. to send you employee updates, agree 
any changes to your furlough arrangements or to send you training/CEP links, please confirm the best 
email address and phone number for us to use to reach you. Please do this by updating your personal 
details on Cezanne or by emailing jlw@aathornton.com prior to starting furlough leave. 



If you need to contact the firm at any time during your furlough leave, please contact your line manager / 
or a member of the People Team, via your personal email address or by phone.  



Your other terms and conditions of employment, including accrual of annual leave, your notice period and 
your continuity of employment would not be affected during this period. 



Your rights as an employee would not be affected by being on furlough, including redundancy rights and 
pay.   



Targets 



If you have a target, such as a billed hours’ target, then the target will be pro-rated to discount the time 
you are on furlough. 
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Long-term planning



The Government's Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme portal is expected to open by the end of April. We 
will be able to claim funds backdated to 1 March 2020 or from the date that your employment is furloughed. 



The scheme is initially set to run until the end of May 2020, but the Government has said that the scheme 
will be extended if necessary. 



We are keeping the situation (and this policy information) under review and will keep you updated as the 
situation regarding coronavirus unfolds. 



Sickness Absence Policy - Sickness absence Threshold Levels 



What is our normal policy? 



Under our sickness absence policy, in order to fulfil the firm’s duty of care, we would normally hold an 
exceeded threshold meeting when an employee’s sickness absence exceeds 4 occurrences OR 6 days 
in a twelve month rolling period (or the pro rata equivalent for part-time employees). 



What is changing temporarily? 



We will continue to hold exceeded threshold meetings in line with the policy, however sickness absence 
that is directly related to the coronavirus (along with other reasons outlined in the existing policy), will not 
trigger the exceeded threshold process but will instead be supported through the return to work absence 
discussion with your line manager and throughout your illness, where appropriate, by a member of the 
People Group.  This may be where: 



 you are unwell due to displaying the common symptoms of coronavirus (high temperature or new 
persistent dry cough) 



 you are caring for others in the same household who display coronavirus symptoms and you are 
subsequently unable to work (as communicated to/agreed with your line manager or a member of 
the People Group) 



If your employment is temporarily ‘furloughed’ and you are subsequently unwell, you will not need to call 
in to report your sickness absence in the usual way (although from a duty of care and to enable us to 
support your wellbeing, if you have any concerns about your sickness absence or it is likely to be a 
prolonged period of sickness, please email or contact your line manager and/or Jill or Karen to keep us 
updated/ask for support etc).  You will continue to be paid your ‘furloughed’ salary.  



Flexible working / Flexitime Policies 



What are our normal policies? 



If you wish to change your working pattern or working arrangements, we normally ask you to make a formal 
request for flexible working and follow the procedure set out in our ‘Requesting a Flexible Pattern of Work’ 
policy.  In addition, the Flexitime policy outlines the boundaries around core hours and minimum and 
maximum starting times. 
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What is changing temporarily? 



As we are now required by the Government to “work from home unless your work absolutely cannot be 
done from home”, we recognise that there are additional pressures on people with caring responsibilities 
and restrictions and/or in adapting to a prolonged period of working from home. 



We are keen to support everyone as long as the firm’s operational needs continue to be met, and so with 
agreement with your line manager, you are able to, on a temporary basis: 



 Informally agree a more flexible approach to work, e.g. earlier start time, later finish time, shorter 
or longer days, and other combinations that support individual/family needs;  



 Shop for basic essentials/collect prescriptions for yourself, family members or others in the 
community you are supporting, at a convenient/less busy time, aimed at preventing your exposure 
to the virus and reducing prolonged waiting times; 



 Informally agree a temporary reduction in hours (and pay) to support you in e.g. carrying out caring 
responsibilities or other agreed reasons; and/or 



 Adapt your working patterns, for example to allow you to travel on public transport at less crowded 
times (applicable to the agreed skeleton staff when applicable). 



You should speak to your line manager if you wish to take advantage of either of these options, or any 
other flexible working options that may help you at this time.  Please note that any temporarily agreed 
arrangements will continue until further notice.  However, if circumstances change, your manager will 
discuss with you any adaptations to, or the withdrawal of, the temporary flexibility.  The decision as to 
whether or not to agree to a request or to change it, remains with your line manager but we aim to provide 
as much flexibility as operationally possible during this difficult time and to discuss/agree any changes with 
you. 



Requirement to work remotely 



What is our normal policy? 



As you are aware, we do not normally require you to work remotely for an extended period.  Working from 
home is usually in accordance with the Occasional Homeworking Policy or part of a formal flexible working 
request.   



What is changing temporarily? 



All staff are currently required to work remotely on a temporary basis.  As a result, the key policy aims of 
the Occasional Homeworking Policy are suspended during this temporary period. However, your 
responsibilities as an employee in working from home that are outlined in the policy still apply and you 
should continue to: 



 comply with the firm’s policies and procedures whilst working from home; 
 take reasonable care of equipment of the firm that is supplied for home working; 
 ensure that other members of the employee’s family do not access/use equipment supplied by the 



firm; 
 report any broken or defective IT equipment supplied by the firm to IT Support; 
 during times that the office is accessible (i.e. when not under lockdown but with a skeleton staff in 



operation), seek prior agreement to remove any paper files for use at home and to keep secure 
and locked any documents or data that belongs to the firm; 
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 report any damaged, lost or stolen equipment, including documentation or data belonging to the 
firm to your line manager; and 



 report any work related accident or incident to Office Services, and to your line manager. 



We recognise that the current situation of remote working is not ideal for everyone and that, for some staff, 
your home working environment does not replicate the office environment in which you normally work.  If 
you need additional equipment or support please ask your line manager. 



As a result of the shortened timescales involved in transitioning to full remote working, we have not been 
in a positon to support you with DSE health and safety in the usual way, but our aim is to support you as 
much as we can during this time and take any practical steps to support your health and wellbeing.  
Temporary guidance for Home Working and desk/computer set up has been provided and it is important 
that you read the guidance and raise any significant concerns that you are unable to resolve yourself with 
your line manager in the first instance so that we can help you to find solutions where possible. 



Insurance 



Your current arrangement of working from home as instructed by the Government, is covered by the firm’s 
extended insurance arrangements that have been put in place as a result of COVID-19.  This extended 
cover will be in place whilst working from home is based on Government advice.  In respect of your own 
household insurance, the FCA have advised that insurers should be reasonable and assume that people 
are working from home, however, it may be prudent to advise your insurer of the change in your 
circumstances, albeit on a temporary basis.   



Out of Pocket Expenses 



The firm is keen to ensure that no-one is out of pocket as a result of the practicalities of working from home 
using equipment, lighting, phones during any prolonged but temporary ongoing homeworking.  Many of 
you will be able to offset any such expenditure as described, against your reduced travel costs.  However, 
if you do believe you have incurred additional costs of this nature over the course of a month which are 
not offset by other savings, please provide/email details of that with the relevant bills/receipts/statements 
to accounts@aathornton.com



Annual leave / Changing your holiday plans 



What is our normal policy? 



We encourage you to use your entitlement of annual leave each year to enable you to get a well-earned 
break from work to support a good work-life balance/overall wellbeing.  There is also an option to carry 
forward up to 5 days of annual leave into the next calendar year*.   



*There are some employees who have some remaining carried forward leave from 2019 yet to take prior to the end 
of April 2020.  Unless there is a business reason linked to the current coronavirus outbreak to prevent you from taking 
this remaining carried forward leave, please take it, otherwise it will be lost. 



What is changing temporarily? 



2019 Carried Forward Leave 



We recognise that for certain staff, there has been a significant increase in workload in the last few weeks 
as a result of the coronavirus outbreak.  Hopefully this increase in workload will be temporary, but where 
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that increased workload has prevented you from taking your carried forward annual leave, the firm will be 
as flexible as possible in removing the restrictions on carrying forward 2019 holiday to the end of April, 
upon agreement with your line manager and People Group.   



2020 Annual Leave Entitlement / new carry forward leave legislation (please note this information is based 
on current information and may be subject to change in the coming weeks) 



For those of you who were planning holidays away in the coming few months, and who now cannot go 
away because of the coronavirus outbreak, you may wish to cancel or change booked annual leave.  This 
is, of course, understandable. However, we would still encourage you to take some annual leave if you 
can and to get some well-earned rest or a break from time to time. 



To assist with a potential large build-up of holiday entitlement that this situation is likely to generate 
(particularly across the key worker population), the Government has stepped in and introduced new 
temporary rules to relax the carrying over of holiday entitlement where it is not reasonably practicable for 
an employee to take some or all annual leave entitlement this year, by allowing it to be carried forward into 
the next two holiday years.   This relates to basic statutory leave entitlement, which is 4 weeks each year 
including the 8 bank holidays (or pro rata for part-timers), and not additional statutory leave of 1.6 days or 
contractual annual leave that each of us receives.  Therefore, as we understand the legislation thus far, 
up to 12 days of annual leave (4 weeks minus 8 bank holidays) can potentially be carried forward over a 
two year period, if it is not reasonably practical to take it during the 2020 leave year. 



Having said that, we would encourage you to take your holiday entitlement in 2020 if you are able to, or 
speak to your line manager if you think that you will be unable to do so.  As long as your line manager 
agrees, the annual leave can be taken later. The timing is a matter for discussion between you and your 
line manager and departmental partners in conjunction with People Group. 



Please treat all the information in this document as confidential and do not share outside the firm
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Furlough - Frequently Asked 
Questions



Furlough FAQ’s (as at 06/04/2020) – this FAQ is subject to change as the 
Government’s guidance is further clarified/is updated, and should be read in conjunction with 
the temporary policies updates  AAT reserves the right to make unilateral changes to the FAQ 
as Government guidance/legal advice is updated.   



Why have I been selected for the furlough scheme? 



Difficult decisions are being made during this unprecedented and unpredictable time aiming to continue 
our operations as normally as possible and ensuring the business is viable when life returns to normal. 



We have asked you to consent to a temporary furlough arrangement because: 



 your job (either in full or in part) cannot be performed from home;  
 there is a downturn of work which has impacted on the firm/your department or role.   



I have been asked to provide my consent to be furloughed, but what if I decide not to agree?  



The decision as to whether or not you accept any offer to furlough your employment, on reduced pay, is 
ultimately one for you.  However, given the circumstances facing the organisation, it is the best option that 
we are able to offer and therefore, we seek your cooperation during what we appreciate is a very unsettling 
time.  If you do not provide your agreement to be furloughed, we will discuss with you alternatives such as 
reduced hours working or other ways to reduce salary costs.   



I am part of a team where some of my team members have not been asked to furlough their 
employment.  Why has my role been selected and others haven’t?   



Time is of the essence in implementing the furlough arrangements in order that we can access the 
Government grant.  Therefore we have taken a holistic view of our staffing needs and made some fairly 
rapid decisions about resource levels/roles required based on the immediate needs of the business and 
our clients’.  We have acted on those decisions in the fairest way possible, and your selection for furlough 
either now or at a later date as the situation continues to unfold, in no way reflects negatively upon you as 
an individual or your performance - we wish we were not having to make such decisions at all.   



Generally our approach in deciding who to furlough has been to retain more experienced staff to deal with 
the remaining work/client interaction, and to furlough those with less experience.  However, different 
approaches might be needed occasionally, for example if a fee earner works for a particular client who 
remained busy, then we would potentially keep that fee earner working rather than a more senior fee 
earner whose work level had dried up. We will keep the position under review, and where 
practical/applicable, may be able to rotate employees performing the same/similar role, on periods of 
furlough.  Any decision to do this will depend upon the operational needs and constraints of the 
business/our clients.   



I am in my probationary period – how will that be affected? 



Your probationary period (including any extended probationary period) will be put on hold during the 
furlough period.  Your performance both prior to and after the furlough period will be discussed with you 
once the probationary period resumes.   
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Furlough - Frequently Asked 
Questions



Will I be gaining continuous service while on furlough? 



Yes you will continue to gain continuous service throughout the furlough period so there will be no impact 
on your employment rights. 



How much will I be paid while I’m on furlough? 



You will receive 90% of your basic pay and will not be capped at the Government’s £2,500 monthly limit if 
that is applicable.  You will be paid in the usual way through the payroll. 



I am part time, how will my pay be calculated during the furlough period? 



You pay will be calculated in the same way as a full time employee, which will be 90% of your part time 
basic salary. 



Can some of my role be furloughed so that I can continue to work part time or on reduced hours? 



No, unfortunately this isn’t possible within the rules of the furlough scheme.  You will need to be furloughed 
for a minimum of 3 weeks and are not permitted to work during this period. 



Are there any tax implications when I return to my full rate of pay after the furlough period? 



There are no additional tax considerations and you will continue to pay tax and National Insurance as 
normal throughout the furlough period and when you return to work. 



Do I need to report any sickness during the furlough period? 



If you are unwell during the time you are furloughed, you do not need to call in to report your sickness 
absence in the usual way (although from a duty of care and to enable us to support your wellbeing, if you 
have any concerns about your sickness absence or it is likely to be a prolonged period of sickness, please 
email or contact Jill and Karen to keep us updated/ask for support etc).  You will continue to be paid your 
‘furloughed’ salary.  



Will benefits that I fund myself be affected by being furloughed? 



Any benefits that are funded by you such as dependent’s healthcare and childcare vouchers and additional 
pension contributions will continue and deductions from salary made in the usual way. 



What happens to my target during a period of furlough? 



If you have a target, such as a billed hours’ target, then the target will be pro-rated to discount the time 
you are on furlough. 



Can I take annual leave during a period of furlough and how are bank holidays handled? 



The current guidance provided by the Government regarding annual leave during periods of furlough leave 
is unclear.  As things currently stand, our understanding is that any annual leave that is planned ortaken 
during a period of furlough can remain in place and will be paid at the applicable full pay rate (any 
additionally booked holiday would be subject to approval/discussion).  Bank holidays that fall within a 
period of furlough will also be paid at your normal rate of pay (note: this is the current interpretation of the 
guidance and we are awaiting further clarification on this point). 











aathornton.com                                                                                     (V2) 3 



Furlough - Frequently Asked 
Questions



Can I volunteer or work for another organisation during the time I am furloughed?   



According to the current information available, there is nothing preventing a furloughed employee from 
volunteering for another organisation or taking some paid work, as long as it is not for a competitor or 
would present a conflict of interest.  However, as outlined in your contract of employment, you will need to 
seek written permission from your departmental partner, before doing this.  In the case of paid work, you 
will need to inform the HMRC that you have taken a second job, so that you pay the correct amount of 
PAYE. 



If I have been asked to furlough my employment, is that an indication that I could be made 
redundant at a later date? 



There is no direct link between furlough and redundancy - if you have agreed to be furloughed then you 
will still be an employee and will maintain continuity of service.  Generally our approach in deciding who 
to furlough has been to retain more experienced staff to deal with the remaining work/client interaction, 
and to furlough those with less experience.  However, different approaches might be needed occasionally, 
for example if a fee earner works for a particular client who remained busy, then we would potentially keep 
that fee earner rather than a more senior fee earner whose work level had dried up.  We will keep the 
position under review, and where practical/applicable, may be able to rotate employees performing the 
same/similar role, on periods of furlough.  Any decision to do this will depend upon the operational needs 
and constraints of the business/our clients.  Should there be a need to consider reducing our headcount 
through redundancy at any point, a separate consultation process would take place. 



You’re asking me to consent to a period of furlough, but I’m pregnant, I just haven’t announced it 
yet? 



If this is the case you will be furloughed until either your maternity leave period starts (being paid 90% of 
your earnings for the first 6 weeks and then a further 33 weeks paid at flat rate of SMP or 90% of earnings, 
whichever is lower) or until your furlough leave ends if this is sooner. If this is the case you would be 
expected to work between your furlough period ending and your maternity leave period starting. 



What happens if I don’t want to go on furlough leave? 



If you do not want to go on furlough leave then you will be asked to give your reason in writing for declining 
to People Group who will consider those reasons and contact you to discuss your options. 



Please treat all the information provided above as confidential and do not share outside the firm
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